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NOTICE TO IFTA JURISDICTIONS 
 
 

October 2, 2025 
 
 
RE: Impact of Canada Post Strike on Payments with Newfoundland and Labrador 
 
Please be advised that as of September 25, 2025, Canada Post employees have gone on strike 
which has disrupted mail delivery, including the distribution of IFTA payments via cheque 
between NL and other jurisdictions. 
 
To avoid any delay in IFTA payments from NL, it is recommended that IFTA jurisdictions become 
setup for electronic payment, if you have not already done so. 
 
Each jurisdiction is currently setup as a Supplier with Government of NL and would need to 
provide banking details to complete the set up for electronic payments. This can be accomplished 
by providing information through the following link - https://www.gov.nl.ca/fin/supplier-form/ 
 
Our staff are available to assist with this setup and can be reached via e-mail at 
TaxRegistration@gov.nl.ca or through phone at 1-877-729-6376. 
 
We appreciate your patience during this postal disruption, while we continue to work towards 
joining the IFTA Clearinghouse.   
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Glenn Lockyer, CPA, CGA 
IFTA Commissioner, Newfoundland and Labrador 
glennlockyer@gov.nl.ca  
 

https://www.gov.nl.ca/fin/supplier-form/
mailto:TaxRegistration@gov.nl.ca
mailto:glennlockyer@gov.nl.ca

